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This academic year has seen Miss. C. Goldup settle into the role of deputy and Miss. J. Tracey as SENDCO.
They both feel fully integrated having had a good year and are looking forward to building on this next
year. We have also welcomed 2 new teachers, Miss. Kerr and Mrs. Smith. In addition to this we have been
fortunate to also welcome Mrs. Briant, Miss. Browning and Miss. Croton to our LSA team. Our site team
has also welcomed Shelly, Hannah, Sandra and Karen who all work extremely hard keeping the school

clean and safe for the children.

We are sorry to see Mrs. J. Beton leave (after more years than she would care to mention) having stepped
back from teaching all the school music to this year’s role with Hampshire Music and year 4. She will be
greatly missed, and we thank her for all her musical contributions from teaching, leading the choir and

visits to Wembley. We wish her all the best for the future.

Another leaver is Mr. T. Battersby who, after 3 years with Orchard, has decided to teach closer to his
home. We also wish him all the best. We also wish the best of luck to Mrs. Kirwan as she leaves us to train
to become a secondary school Maths teacher. Finally, Mrs. Blockwell, who has been working in the school
library and office, is also leaving at the end of the year. We wish them all well and hope that they carry

with them many fond memories of their time at Orchard Junior School.

This year saw 2 new additions to the wider school family when Mrs. Townsend welcomed her baby
daughter in February and Mrs. Morgan welcomed her son in May. They will be returning to the teaching

team later in the next academic year.

On a sadder note, Mrs. Hazel Gowers passed away in May. For those of you who didn’t know her she
started as a helping granny, she heard children read, accompanied us on many school visits, kept the art
area up together and guided many children in year 4 with making Christmas cakes, as well as being a

Governor for several years. She was one of those quiet cogs in the Orchard wheel we can’t do without.

We would like to mention this year’s year 6 who have come to the end of their Orchard experience, we

hope that you leave with fond memories and that you aim high and work hard to achieve all that you can.

Finally, as a Governing body we are very proud of all the children at Orchard and thank all the staff who
deliver a rich and varied curriculum. Also, all non-teaching staff who keep the school going, cleaners,
dinner ladies, admin staff. We would like to thank you all for your support with your children, we wish you

a great summer break and look forward to the new academic year in September.




